
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News Release 
11/13/2015 

 

Sheriff Lavender reports that his office was dispatched to the Nipgen Mini-Mart in the 

100 block of State Route 772 last night in reference to an Armed Robbery at 

approximately 8:00 p.m. 

 

Deputies arrived and spoke to store employees. The employees stated that 2 white males 

entered the store wearing hoodies, and masks. The employees stated that one of the males 

had a knife and demanded the cash register be opened.  The suspects took cash and other 

items from the store and fled south on 772 in a vehicle. Store employees reported being 

assaulted by both suspects.  

 

Investigators were called to the scene to start an investigation. Pike County Sheriff 

Charles Reader sent investigators from his office to the scene because of an Armed 

Robbery and Home Invasion that had occurred in his county.  

 

Investigators from Pike Co. were able to locate a vehicle matching the description of the 

suspect’s vehicle at 2083 Valley Road in Ross County. Investigators from both agencies 

were able to obtain search warrants for that residence and seized items believed to be 

taken in the Robbery. 

 

As a result of the search warrants and ongoing investigation 22 year old Cheyenne Starr 

and 37 year old Daniel Gilbert were arrested and transported to the Ross County Jail 

charged with Armed Robbery. Mr. Starr and Mr. Gilbert are suspects in the Home 

Invasion and Armed Robbery that occurred in Pike County also.  

 

Investigators from both agencies continue to investigate this incident.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


